
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 
February 15, 2007 

 
CELOZZI-ETTLESON CHEVROLET, INC., 
 
 Petitioner, 
 
 v. 
 
ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL 
PROTECTION AGENCY, 
 
 Respondent. 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

 
 
 
 
     PCB 07-31 
     (UST Appeal) 
  

 
ORDER OF THE BOARD (by G.T. Girard): 
 

On November 2, 2006, the Board, at the parties’ request, extended until January 28, 2007, 
the time period within which Celozzi-Ettleson Chevrolet, Inc. (Celozzi-Ettleson) may appeal a 
September 21, 2006 determination of the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (Agency).  
See 415 ILCS 5/40 (a)(1) (2004); 35 Ill. Adm. Code 105.406.  The Agency approved Celozzi-
Ettleson’s corrective action plan, but rejected the associated Underground Storage Tank (UST) 
Fund reimbursement budget on the grounds that some activities were in excess of those 
necessary to meet minimum requirements.  The leaking petroleum UST facility is located at 155 
East Roosevelt Road in Elmhurst, DuPage County.  Because Celozzi-Ettleson failed to timely 
file an appeal, the Board dismisses this case and closes the docket. 
 

IT IS SO ORDERED. 
 

I, Dorothy M. Gunn, Clerk of the Illinois Pollution Control Board, certify that the Board 
adopted the above order on February 15, 2007, by a vote of 4-0. 

 
Dorothy M. Gunn, Clerk 
Illinois Pollution Control Board 


